MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 21ST MARCH 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr Sheena Duller Brian Thomas, Andra Jones, Charles Arch, Nick McNally and Gwyneth Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Adam Lionel, Chris Pateman and Cllr Ifan Davies.

The meeting had to be changed from the usual Monday night due to the clerk and some of the councillors unable to attend.

Matters Arising

Horses, 

Complaints have been received about loose horses causing a nuisance on a bridleway above Pantglas. This has been reported to Ceredigion County Council who now have a contact for the owners.
Planning, 

Cllr Ifan Davies informed the councillors in the last meeting that planning had lapsed on the development in Ysbyty Ystwyth and a new application was to be put in front of the planning department. There were no objections from the Community Council.
Also a wind turbine has been built on land owned by Pengwaith Ysbyty Ystwyth. Councillors are concerned about this as there are no records of a planning application being received. The clerk was asked to make enquiries with the planning department.
Cllr Nick McNally reported that there was sewage coming up in the road outside Tirnanog in Ysbyty Ystwyth. This needs to be reported to the Environmental Health department.

Correspondance;

Hywel Dda Health Board,

A letter was received to inform us of a workshop event in  Llwyncelyn Memorial Hall on the 22nd March.
Planning;

A planning application was received for a new access road to the new sewage plant in Ysbyty Ystwyth. There were no objections to the request but still concerns why this sewage works was being constructed before the one in Pontrhydygroes.

Local Elections,
Forms for re-election have been handed out to the current community councillors. These need to be returned to the clerk by the end of March.

Donations, 

As it is the end of the financial year donations that will be received this year go to Air Ambulance, £100.00, Macmillan Cancer research £100.00, Citizen’s Advice £50.00, Home Start £50.00, British Heart Foundation Ceredigion,
A letter was received from Gwenan Williams on behalf of Volunteer for Change. She is going out to Ghana for 8 weeks in the summer as a volunteer in orphanages and schools and is asking for financial assistance to take aid out with them. The clerk and councillor Brian Thomas expressed an interest and left the room. The councillors decided to donate £150.00 to purchase Aid for the journey.

There was no other business. The next meeting will be on the 16th April 2012 in the village hall at 7.30pm.

